
 

 

Entry restrictions in Spain 
 

Due to restrictions imposed by Spanish regulations in relation to the situation caused 

by COVID-19, from 00:00 hours on 23 March 2020, the authorities will only allow 

entry into Spain if the passengers can prove that: 

1. They are a national of Spain 

2. They are a national of a European Union Member State or Schengen 

Associated State and, in addition:  

1. you are going directly to your place of residence; or 

2. You are in one of the following categories: (1) Cross-border workers, (2) 

health or elderly care professionals on their way to work, (3) personnel 

engaged in the transport of goods, (4) personnel in the exercise of their 

work, (5) flying personnel required to carry out commercial air transport 

activities, (6) diplomatic, consular, international organisation, military 

personnel and members of humanitarian organisations, in the exercise 

of their duties; (7) Travelling for imperative family reasons duly 

accredited; or (8) Travelling for reasons of force majeure or necessity, or 

whose entry is permitted on humanitarian grounds which must be 

documented. 

3. Even if they do not have Spanish or European Union nationality:  

1. You are resident in the European Union or a Schengen Associated State 

and you are going directly to your place of residence or 

2. You are a holder of a long-stay visa issued by a Member State or a 

Schengen Associated State and you are on your way there, or 

3. You are in one of the following categories: (1) Cross-border workers, (2) 

health or elderly care professionals on their way to work, (3) personnel 

engaged in the transport of goods, (4) personnel in the exercise of their 

work, (5) flying personnel required to carry out commercial air transport 

activities, (6) diplomatic, consular, international organisation, military 

personnel and members of humanitarian organisations, in the exercise 

of their duties; (7) Travelling for imperative family reasons duly 

accredited; or (8) Travelling for reasons of force majeure or necessity, or 

whose entry is permitted on humanitarian grounds which must be 

documented. 



 

 

Please note that if they cannot provide sufficient evidence in the opinion of the 

Spanish authorities of any of the above circumstances, their entry into Spain may be 

denied and they may be returned to the place of origin of their flight. 

Latest information on travel restriccions due to COVID 19  

 

 

 

 

https://www.iberia.com/es/latest-update-of-our-flights/#restrictions

